Minutes of the NY Faculty Council Curriculum Policies and Procedures Committee, January 26, 2010

Present: Karen Berger (by phone), Geoff Brackett (by phone), Anne Bynoe, Patricia Gloster-Coates, Linda Herritt, Iride Lamartina-Lens, Arthur Maloney Jim Stenerson, Dina Taiani, Martin Topol, P.V. Viswanath, Alfred Ward, Janice Winch

The meeting began at 3:30pm.  Our only agenda item included a review of online course guidelines developed through the Provost’s office.  The guidelines included recommendations for enrollment caps and faculty training.  Jim Stenerson, Director of the Center for Teaching, Learning, and Technology (CTLT), provided on overview of the training in on-line instruction offered to faculty by CTLT.  Committee members voiced various concerns regarding on-line courses, including the setting of enrollment caps and determining the appropriateness of offering particular types of courses on-line.  Feedback concerning the training offered through the CTLT focused on the accessibility and content of the training.  In addition, questions were raised about setting training requirements for faculty wishing to teach on-line courses.  Geoff Brackett stated that the intent of developing guidelines was to assure students would be receiving a high quality on-line educational experience.
Committee members recommended developing procedures to increase both the accessibility of training offered to faculty and faculty involvement in the development of the training, as well as setting flexible training requirements for faculty.  Provost Brackett indicated that he would incorporate our feedback into a re-drafting of the guidelines.  He will then re-submit the guidelines to our committee for a second review.  Once we have completed our review of this draft we will provide recommendations to the NY Faculty Council for consideration.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm.

